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ESTABLISHMENT OF THE MARIE DRAPER DYKES ENDOWED SCHOLARSHIP 
 
Recommendation 
It is recommended that the Board of Governors establish the Marie Draper Dykes 
Endowed Scholarship. 

The scholarship fund will recognize scholastic achievement, encourage continued 
progress, and provide assistance to students in financing their education in the College of 
Nursing.  
 
Background 
The Marie Draper Dykes Endowed Scholarship in nursing at Wayne State University honors 
the late Dr. Marie Draper Dykes, nurse educator and administrative official. For almost all 
of her adult life, Marie Draper Dykes was a part of Wayne State University. As an 
undergraduate student at Wayne State, she received the Bachelor of Science in Nursing 
degree in 1964. She was a research assistant in the College of Nursing in 1965 and 1966.  
After receiving her Master of Science in Nursing and doing post-masters study at the 
University of California San Francisco Medical Center from 1966 to 1967, she returned to 
Michigan and began teaching at Wayne as assistant professor of nursing in 1967, a 
position she kept throughout her career at the university. She was a full-time faculty 
member until 1971, when she received an appointment as administrator in the office of 
the Vice President for Academic Administration, rising over the years from assistant dean 
to associate provost. She served in that office for thirty-five years, during the 
administrations of four university presidents and fifteen or more vice presidents for 
Academic Administration. Her work helped provide continuity and direction to a university 
growing in size, complexity and service to the State of Michigan. She maintained a life-
long interest not only in Wayne State University, but also in teaching and the practice of 
nursing. 

This endowment is established with gifts totaling more than $25,000 from family and 
friends of Dr. Dykes. 

Endowment Amount 
$25,000  
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ESTABLISHMENT OF THE ANNE HARNETT ENDOWED SCHOLARSHIP IN DESIGN 

 
Recommendation 
It is recommended that the Board of Governors establish the Anne Harnett Endowed 
Scholarship in Design. 

The scholarship fund is established to support students in the College of Fine, Performing 
and Communication Arts who wish to pursue studies in design in Italy.  If no student 
wishing to study in Italy can be found in a given year, the available funds shall be 
reinvested or shall remain in the beneficiary account.  
 
Background 
Anne Harnett was a long-time supporter of the theatre program at Wayne State University. 
Her love for theatre, and in particular for design, can be traced back to her studies in 
Perugia, Italy. Her life was changed by these experiences, and they motivated her to create 
similar opportunities for Wayne State University students. 

This endowment is established with a gift of $168,681.75 from the estate of Anne Harnett. 

Endowment Amount 
$168,681.75  
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ESTABLISHMENT OF THE DRS. SANFORD HARVEY KOLTONOW AND  

MARY JUDITH SCHLAFF ENDOWED SCHOLARSHIP 
 
Recommendation 
It is recommended that the Board of Governors establish the Drs. Sanford Harvey 
Koltonow and Mary Judith Schlaff Endowed Scholarship. 

This scholarship fund is established to recognize scholastic achievement, encourage 
continued progress and provide assistance to students in financing their education in the 
School of Medicine.  

Background 
Drs. Sanford H. Koltonow ’80, and Mary J. Schlaff ‘81, are proud and grateful alumni of 
the Wayne  State University  School  of Medicine. They believe their stimulating and 
fulfilling lives have been so enriched by the fraternity of medicine, they have created this 
endowed scholarship to give back to the school whose resources launched their careers. 

This endowment is established with a gift of $25,000 from Drs. Koltonow and Schlaff. 

Endowment Amount 
$25,000  
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ESTABLISHMENT OF THE JONATHAN KOPIT ENDOWED MEMORIAL RESEARCH FUND 
 
Recommendation 
It is recommended that the Board of Governors establish the Jonathan Kopit Endowed 
Memorial Research Fund. 

The fund is established to facilitate scholarly research, lectures and training programs 
related to the progressive phases of multiple sclerosis as conducted in the Department of 
Neurology at the Wayne State University School of Medicine. 

Background 
In memory of her husband, Mrs. Ina Cohen has created the Jonathan Kopit Endowed 
Memorial Research Fund to support research and activities in clinical neuroscience in the 
School of Medicine. The fund will assist the work of Dr. Robert Lisak. Dr. Lisak, professor of 
neurology, has been a leading investigator and one of the pioneers in the field of 
neuroimmunology and has been a leader in basic, clinical and translational research in 
multiple sclerosis, myasthenia gravis, immune neuropathies and neurologic complications 
of systemic autoimmune diseases.  

This endowment is established with a gift of $53,528.97 from Mrs. Cohen. 

Endowment Amount 
$53,528.97  
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ESTABLISHMENT OF THE LEDGE/PALMER ENDOWED SCHOLARSHIP 

 
Recommendation 
It is recommended that the Board of Governors establish the Ledge/Palmer Endowed 
Scholarship. 

The scholarship fund will recognize scholastic achievement, encourage continued progress 
and provide assistance to students in financing their education in the College of Fine, 
Performing and Communication Arts.  
 
Background 
The Ledge/Palmer group writes: 

“In typical form, an endowment is the gift of a single person, often well known in his or 
her own community. Yet the endowment may come as a surprise to even those that think 
they know the giver best. In surprise, then, is another legacy, that what we own, not given 
only to our own kin, connects unknown persons, despite all impediments. 

It is in this spirit of generosity, and surprise, that we, the LEDGE-PALMER alumni group, 
act as a unified hand extended to students of various arts at Wayne State University. We 
have chosen artistic expression to encourage because we have each benefited from our 
own artistic efforts or we have reaped the rewards of listening to and watching each 
other. We attended each other’s concerts. We played music together. We posed for 
photographs. We danced. We lived as touched by each other’s practice. 

Of course we did not know all this at the time, in the early to mid-1970s. We only knew 
ourselves to be vaguely happy sitting and talking on the “ledge” between the music 
building and Community Arts Auditorium and/or living in the petri dish known as Palmer 
House. Subsequently we have had two reunions that have reaffirmed our college 
experiences as a growth medium. Those of our group who have passed on have given us 
impetus to proceed with this endowment. We are, we think and feel, more than the sum 
of our parts. It is our own love and respect for each other, despite accumulated small 
irritations and annoyances, which any human assembly would feel in the course of thirty 
five years’ association, that we wish to convey in the act of establishing this small 
endowment, now and in perpetuity.” 

This endowment is established with gifts totaling more than $25,000 from the Ledge-
Palmer alumni group. 

Endowment Amount 
$25,000 
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ESTABLISHMENT OF THE RANDY PASCHKE ENDOWED SCHOLARSHIP  

IN ACCOUNTING 
 
Recommendation 
It is recommended that the Board of Governors establish the Randy Paschke Endowed 
Scholarship in Accounting. 

This scholarship fund is established to recognize scholastic achievement, encourage 
continued progress and provide assistance to students in financing their education in the 
School of Business Administration.  

Background 
Randolph “Randy” Paschke is the director of external relations and community 
engagement and former chair of the Department of Accounting at the Wayne State 
University School of Business Administration. Mr. Paschke served as chair of the 
Department of Accounting from September 2002 to May 2012, sharing his extensive 
knowledge of accounting and taxation with hundreds of business students and aspiring 
accounting professionals. He is committed to introducing young students to the possibility 
of careers in accounting, and he has worked closely with the university and the local 
metropolitan Detroit community to create and promote information programs for high 
school students. His teaching interests include individual and corporate taxation, 
international taxation, and the impact taxes have on business strategy. 
 
Mr. Paschke has spent more than 30 years in the public accounting profession. He is a 
licensed certified public accountant and customs broker. He was a partner at Arthur 
Anderson LLP for 20 years, leading the firm’s Michigan tax practice from 1987 to 1996, 
the Great Lakes region international tax practice from 1998 to 2000, and the United 
States international tax and trade practice from 2000 to 2002. 
 
This endowment is established with gifts totaling more than $25,000 made in honor of 
Randy Paschke. 
 
Endowment Amount 
$25,000  
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ESTABLISHMENT OF THE SCHOOL OF SOCIAL WORK  

DEAN’S ENDOWED SCHOLARSHIP 
 
Recommendation 
It is recommended that the Board of Governors establish the School of Social Work Dean’s 
Endowed Scholarship. 

The scholarship fund is established to support students in the School of Social Work. 
 
Background 
At present, the School of Social Work has five donor-contributed student loan funds that 
are underutilized and/or which have not been used at all in recent years. This situation 
exists, in part, because the interest rates and terms for market driven loans in today’s 
economic environment are more preferable than those the university can offer 
independently. 

The School of Social Work requests conversion of these underutilized and unused funds 
into an endowed scholarship. This conversion will help to stem the increasing debt of 
students, while creating scholarship dollars that can be awarded annually in perpetuity.  

The School of Social Work Dean’s Endowed Scholarship will be established with a total of 
$34,994 in the following loan funds: Everett Beishlag Memorial Loan Fund, Charles B. 
Brink Loan Fund, Bette Kalichman Student Loan Fund, Aaron Mendelson Memorial Fund, 
and the School of Social Work Alumni Association Emergency Student Aid Fund. The 
documentation for each of these funds allows such change in purpose. 

Endowment Amount 
$34,994 
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